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Administration Report – November 20th, 2018
Divisional Updates
· Budget Process underway for school year 2019-2010
· New Trustees have been inducted; Neil Vadeboncoeur, Pamela Kolochuk
· Annual Report showcases lots of WPC work!  Congratulations to our Royals!
School Based Update – Follow Us on Twitter - @wpcLRSD 
· Report Cards are distributed to SAGE Groups on November 21st in appointments to reflect on learning and to set new goals.
· Fundraising & Wellness efforts by lots of groups in the school are underway; Pizza Lunches, Bring Your Mug (for Hot Chocolate), Holiday Dinner for all in December
· Announcements are done now by students who are reporting on all events and news in the school
· A Winter Concert for Gr. 9s in Guitar and Band is planned for December 13th – we are looking to transform Gym 2 into a Winter Wonderland
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Grad Council has Grad Wear on sale now– hoodies will be $80.00
· Volleyball Season is winding down and Basketball Season has started with practices for all groups; we thank the players and coaches for representing WPC and our Royal Family!
· Basketball Parent Meeting will be December 5th at 6:30pm; we are hosting our Referee Clinic on December 11th for all LRSD students interested in refereeing 
· Wizard of Oz is in full rehearsal mode and donation letters have started to go out
· Looking to connect with all Alumni from our past who may have been in musicals or parents who supported their children through the musicals
· Using Social Media to connect to the Windsor Park community
· “Take Care Tuesdays” is an initiative to promote well-being and well-becoming in our school.  We have many activities and messages about caring for yourself and others featured on Tuesdays.
· “Turkey Dinner for the Holidays”, we are partnering up with the Bistro to plan a turkey dinner for students as they face the holiday season
Grade-Based or Program-Based Updates
· Our P.E. Team is providing a different option to Gr. 11 & 12 students with planning their own activity hours to complete 55 hours of credit time doing physical activity that they are passionate about – some students are needing reminders, and some are already at their max hours!  It’s about choice!
· Our CIP Students participated in a ‘graduation’ from their Public Speaking Course.  They worked on the skills of speaking in public for the last 6 weeks and presented their craft of speaking to an audience on November 13th 
· Our Co-Op Ed students participated in Team Handball on November 16th and had a great time!  We placed 1st and 2nd with WPC vs. WPC in the final game… We are Royal!
· Our Bistro has unveiled its Catering Menu and has been catering events since the beginning of the year.  The LRSD Board Office is the best customer so far, and many other LRSD Schools.
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